
1. PROVINCIAL TASK FORCE ON HOMELESSNESS

COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS AS AMENDED

That Council approve making the increase to per diem rates in men’s
shelters retroactive to January 1, 1998, at a cost to the RMOC of $60,000, to
be matched by a provincial contribution of $240,000, and;

That this be subject to a comment from the Finance Department prior to
consideration by Council.

DOCUMENTATION

1. Commissioner, Social Services Department report dated 14 Oct 98 is
immediately attached.

2. Extract of Draft Minute, Community Services Committee 29 Oct 98
immediately follows the report and includes a record of the vote.

3. Finance Commissioner’s memorandum dated 3 Nov 98 appears at
Appendix 1.

4. “Breaking the Cycle of Homelessness”:  Interim report of the (Toronto)
Mayor’s Homelessness Action Task Force (The Golden Report) is on file
with the Regional Clerk.
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REGION OF OTTAWA CARLETON REPORT
RÉGION D’OTTAWA CARLETON RAPPORT

Our File/N/Réf.
Your File/V/Réf.

DATE 14 October 1998

TO/DEST. Coordinator
Community Services Committee

FROM/EXP. Commissioner
Social Services Department

SUBJECT/OBJET PROVINCIAL TASK FORCE ON HOMELESSNESS

DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATION

That Community Services Committee receive this report for information.

PURPOSE

The purpose of this report is to present the highlights from the Provincial Task Force on
Homelessness Report  released on 9 October 1998.  An Executive Summary of the report is
attached at Annex A.

BACKGROUND

The Provincial Task Force on Homelessness was established in January 1998.  During the
subsequent months, the Task Force’s Chair  met with Ottawa Carleton’s Regional Chair, the
Community Services Committee Chair, Social Services Department representatives and
community agencies working with the homeless.   Task Force members toured local programs and
met with program participants.   Similar forms of consultation occurred in municipalities
throughout the Province.
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Based on consultations and a review of existing services and programs for homeless people, the
following Task Force recommendations were presented:

1.  To create an integrated network of accessible, community-based services and supports to
reconnect homeless people to society and strengthen their ability to stay connected.

This recommendation includes a holistic system approach to improve accessibility for people who
have difficulty obtaining mainstream services such as:  mental health, education, Ontario Works
and correctional services.

2.  To support municipalities as the local service system manager for homelessness services.

A $4 million homelessness fund has been created to support municipalities working with
community agencies and provincial ministries to develop  co-ordinated strategies to  achieve the
following outcomes:

Moving people from the streets to emergency accommodations;
Moving people from emergency to permanent accommodations; and,
Preventing homelessness by supporting the retention of permanent accommodations.

3.  To ensure greater emphasis on early identification and prevention of homelessness and to
support the retention of housing.

Emphasis is placed on municipalities working collaboratively with communities and service
providers to implement strategies that  achieve outcome goals.  In addition, the province will
provide flexibility to current funding arrangements in order to redirect funds towards these
strategies.

4.  To relieve Ontario and its municipalities of the substantial social assistance costs that
result directly from federal immigration policies.

A call for increased responsibility from the federal government in supporting refugee claimants,
providing services and tightening of criteria, monitoring and enforcing  sponsorship agreements.

5.  To improve the climate for private investment in rental accommodation.

It is suggested that municipalities consider initiatives that would create a more positive climate for
rental accommodation development: such as, decreasing development costs, reducing taxes for
new multi-residential rental buildings, introducing a single inspection authority for building, fire
and property standards, and ensuring municipal construction standards do not exceed provincial
standards.
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DISCUSSION

The report lays the foundation for dealing with a broad range of factors contributing to
homelessness.  The report reinforces the need for a maintaining the collaborative initiative
between municipalities, community  agencies, provincial ministries, and the private sector in order
to plan, develop, and implement programs and services that respond to the needs of persons at-
risk of becoming homeless as well as vulnerable persons in shelters and on the streets.

The key element for the Region of Ottawa-Carleton is the recognition of the primary role of
municipalities play as the service system manager for homeless services.  Already in this Region
there is a commitment across community agencies serving persons who homeless through the
Alliance to End Homelessness and the Social Services Department to collaborate and plan in a
strategic manner to support key initiatives.

The report refers to the need for the development of housing options and increased affordable
rental units.  We see the province as having to take on a more active role than is stated in the
report in this area.

In the end the report should be seen as a point of consolidation of efforts to date both in this
community and in the province to work toward ending homelessness.

PUBLIC CONSULTATION

Information has been provided to community agencies working with persons who are homeless.
A formal process is being considered that would facilitate provincial ministries, municipalities and
community agencies to develop a common framework for implementing the recommendations and
measuring outcomes.

FINANCIAL IMPL ICATIONS

Funding for implementation of these recommendations will be based on a provincial population
formula that results in Ottawa Carleton being allocated  $210,000 annually.  The first allocation
will be prior to March 1999.

Approved  by
Dick Stewart















































Extract of Draft Minute
Community Services Committee
29 October 1998

PROVINCIAL TASK FORCE ON HOMELESSNESS
- Commissioner, Social Services Department report dated 14 Oct 98
- Report of the Provincial Task Force on Homelessness, October 1998
- Interim Report of the (Toronto) Mayor’s Task Force on Homelessness,
 “Breaking the  Cycle of Homelessness” issued separately

The Social Services Commissioner, D. Stewart, began by saying one of the results of the
Provincial Task Force is that municipalities are being called upon to be the systems
managers for homelessness.  Municipalities do not have adequate tools to deal effectively
with homelessness because the public policy and funding responsibility for community
mental health and addiction services are outside their mandate, as well as the corrections
aspect and the public policy related to social housing.

Mr. Stewart pointed out that the $210,000 allotted to the RMOC is based on a population
formula, and on the principle that the 47 consolidated service managers across the
Province will be responsible for homelessness.  He added that, by comparison, the Region
of Peel received $270,000 and this connotes a fundamental imbalance with regard to the
needs of the respective areas.  On the positive side, the Department will have more
flexibility in its use of per diem funding for emergency shelters since the related policy
framework will not be available until April 1999.  Mr. Stewart expressed the view the
Province needs to be a real partner if it truly wants to see municipalities deal with
homelessness structurally and make long-term changes resulting in a more effective
response.

Committee Chair A. Munter asked whether the increase to the per diem rate for men’s
shelters approved in June could be made retroactive to January 1st, what would be the cost
implications and would the Province cost-share this amount.  Commissioner Stewart
indicated the cost to the Region would be $60,000 and would result in an increase of
$300,000 to the “envelope”.  He reiterated there would be some limitations on using the
funds within the current structure, but staff would challenge the provincial government to
provide early opportunities to deal with homelessness.  The $60,000 can be identified from
departmental savings.  Councillor A. Loney put forward a Motion to this effect.



Extract of Draft Minute
Community Services Committee
29 October 1998

The Committee heard from Ms. Linda Lalonde who began by saying Ontarians are more
concerned about the effect of homelessness on the homeless than its effect on businesses.
She informed the Committee that the “Task Force” consisted of five Parliamentary
Assistants to five Cabinet Ministers in the Ontario Government and its findings feed into
the Conservatives’ approach to these issues.  The report does not mention the 21.6% cut
in social assistance benefits as a cause of homelessness: an increasing number of people
are homeless because they are no longer able to get social assistance.  The report talks
about the impact of homelessness on businesses but does not mention the government’s
policies that contribute to homelessness, nor does it mention the Province adequately
funding services.

Councillor D. Holmes called the Provincial Task Force report “a joke” and she expressed
dismay at the fact staff make serious comments about it.  She pointed out that the
Province is telling municipalities it is their responsibility to solve the problem of
homelessness while at the same time instructing the Ontario Housing Corporation to sell
off its units across the Province. She made reference to the Mayor of Toronto’s
Homelessness Action Task Force report which defines the problem and makes
recommendations, requesting staff be directed prepare a similar report on homelessness in
this Region.  Councillor Holmes posited it would be difficult to tell the federal and
provincial governments they have to get back into the housing business without
documenting the problem as thoroughly as Toronto has done.  Municipalities can do some
things, but they cannot build more affordable housing.  The Councillor spoke about the
Ottawa-Carleton Regional Housing Authority wanting to convert some seniors’ units for
the single population, but not being able to do this without the proper support services
being in place to protect both populations.  There are many needs in the community and
the senior levels of government have to help municipalities meet those needs.

Replying to a question of clarification from Chair Munter, Commissioner Stewart said the
one time funding of $60,000 proposed in Councillor Loney’s Motion would be used to
kick-start community discussion on developing long term options.  In addition, two of the
three men’s shelters require investments of a capital nature and some funds would be used,
in conjunction with the three service partners, to respond to Councillor Holmes’ request to
prepare an homelessness in Ottawa-Carleton report.

Councillor Loney wanted to point out that the $60,000 referenced in his Motion can be
carefully used in 1998 but this has no budgetary implications for the 1999 budget, as per
diems have already been factored into shelter rates.



Extract of Draft Minute
Community Services Committee
29 October 1998

The Committee then considered the following Motions:

Moved by A. Loney

That Council approve making the increase to per diem rates in men’s shelters
retroactive to January 1, 1998, at a cost to the RMOC of $60,000, to be matched by
a provincial contribution of $240,000, and;

That this be subject to a comment from the Finance Department prior to
consideration by Council.

CARRIED, as amended

Moved by D. Holmes

That the Interim Report of the Mayor (of Toronto)’s Homelessness Action Task
Force entitled “Breaking the Cycle of Homelessness” and the Recommendations for
Emergency Relief Strategy for Homelessness from the Street Health Coalition and
the Alliance to End Homelessness be referred to staff for a similar report relating to
Ottawa-Carleton that contains specific recommendations for action.

CARRIED, as amended



REGION OF OTTAWA-CARLETON MEMORANDUM

RÉGION D’OTTAWA-CARLETON NOTE DE SERVICE

Our File/N/Réf.
Your File/V/Réf.

DATE 3 November 1998

TO/DEST. Chair and Members of Council

FROM/EXP. Finance Commissioner

SUBJECT/OBJET PROVINCIAL TASK FORCE ON HOMELESS
(ITEM 3, CSC AGENDA, 29 OCTOBER 1998)

At the Community Services Committee meeting of 29 Oct 98, the following Motion was
approved:

That Council approve making the increase to per diem rates in men’s shelters
retroactive to January 1, 1998, at a cost to the RMOC of $60,000, to be matched by
a provincial contribution of $240,000, and;

That this be subject to a comment from the Finance Department prior to
consideration by Council.

FINANCE DEPARTMENT COMMENT

Based on discussions with the Social Services Department, funds in the amount of $60,000 (net)
are available in the 1998 Ontario Works Financial Assistance program budget.

In 1999, funding for the increase in per diem rates in men’s shelters will be provided in the Draft
Operating Estimates.

Approved by T. Fedec
on behalf of the Finance Commissioner


